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CHAIRMAN'S PAPER

COMMITTEE OF GOVERNMENT REPRESENTATIVES


ON THE PARTICIPATION OF CIVIL SOCIETY

Recognizing the interests and concerns expressed relating to the FTAA by different sectors of society, and consistent with the principle of transparency in the FTAA negotiating process, Ministers Responsible for Trade of the Hemisphere, as agreed in the Ministerial Declaration of San Jose, wish to encourage business and other sectors of production, labour, environmental, academic groups  and other representatives of civil society to present their views on trade matters in a constructive manner. 

For this purpose, they established a Committee of Government Representatives with the objective of receiving, analyzing and presenting the range of views of civil society for the consideration of Ministers.

At the June 17-19, 1998 FTAA Trade Negotiating Committee meeting, Vice-ministers decided to extend to the public by a specific date, an invitation to submit their views to the Committee in writing (Spanish, English, French or Portuguese) through fax, mail, electronic  mail or courier services. 

Although, to date, written submissions are the only format for the presentation of civil society views that has received the consensus of hemisphere countries, the TNC is to continue its discussion on the possibility of other mechanisms/means of participation at its December 2-3, 1998 meeting.

The principal objective of the first meeting of the Committee of Government Representatives, October 19-20, 1998, is to establish a procedure for the compilation and analysis of the views received from representatives of civil society.  The Committee should also establish its work program for approval by the next TNC meeting.

The following procedures are put forward for the consideration of the Committee at its October 19-20, 1998 meeting in Miami:

1. The Committee should issue a public invitation by November 1, 1998, to civil society to present written views on the FTAA process.  The invitation should be issued by means of the FTAA website maintained by the Tripartite Committee.  The invitation should also contain procedures for the receipt of submissions, as follows:

•
identify the person or organization that is presenting the point of view;

•
be related to the negotiation of the FTAA or any specific issue covered by the TNC, Negotiating Groups, Consultative Group on Smaller Economies or the Joint Committee on Electronic Commerce;

•
contain an executive summary of not more than one page;

•
be received no later than May 31, 1999;

•
be sent to the Administrative Secretariat for onward transmission to the Committee and the Tripartite Committee.

The Committee may decide to extend the deadline for receipt of views or issue a new notice.  The Tripartite Committee website should include a bulletin board.

2. The Committee should review all the views received based on an inventory prepared by the Tripartite Committee with a view to identifying those submissions relevant to the FTAA process and transmitting others, as appropriate, to the relevant hemispheric institution. The Committee should analyze the relevant submissions according to subject matter and/or civil society sector and prepare a report to Ministers for review by the TNC by the last day of August, 1999.  The report should contain summaries of the views received and be translated into the FTAA languages. 

3. Ministers will consider appropriate follow-up action including further dissemination. 

